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June 19, 2015 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Filing Center 
550 Capitol Street NE, Suite 215 
P.O. Box 2148 
Salem, Oregon 97308-2148 
 
 Re: Withdrawal of Tariff Advice No. 15-09 – Rule I, Budget Pay Plans 
 
Attention Filing Center: 
 
 On June 4, 2015, Idaho Power Company (“Company”) filed its advice to make changes 
to Rule I, Budget Pay Plans.   
 
 In the advice filing, the Company requested to update its Rule I to require residential 
customers have a minimum of nine months of billing history before being eligible to enroll in 
the Budget Pay Plan.  Subsequent to filing Tariff Advice No. 15-09, Public Utility Commission 
of Oregon Consumer Services Program Manager Phil Boyle contacted Regulatory Analyst 
Zach Harris and discussed that Equal-Payment Plans, as described in OAR 860-021-0414, do 
not establish a minimum length of billing history as eligibility criteria for residential customers to 
enroll.  Due to this discussion, and to be compliant with OAR 860-021-0414, the Company 
withdraws this advice filing.   
 
 If you have any questions regarding this withdrawal, please call Zach Harris at (208) 
388-2305. 

 

      Sincerely, 

        

         

      

      Lisa D. Nordstrom 
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